Minutes - Regular Meeting - 9 June 1965

The monthly meeting was called to order by the President, Austin
Baumgardner. Minutes from the previous meeting were read and approved.

The Treasurer reported $906.03 in the General Fund and $482.39 in the
Building Fund,

The raffle committee report $310.00 had been collected from ticket
sales which is just about enough to cover expenses. A report of trash at the
pond area was made by one of the members. It was discussed and a decision
was made to notify all members in the next newsletter.

The septic tanks have been installed and hooked up and Lewis Boyer
said he would contact the inspector. The President reported that only one
work party on Tuesday evening had been successful and the other evenings
only one or two members showed up.

President Austin Baumgardner appointed a nominating committee for next
year's officers; David Schultz as Chairman, Raymond Clem, and Dick-&ézz;é;
to serve with him. These nominations will be presented at the July 14
meeting, and nominations will also be received from the floor,

A profit of $26.00 was made on the field trial held on May 16. The
secretary was instructed to renew the lease on the Battistone Farm,

The meeting was adjourned and entertainment was furnished by Irving
Stride displayed and lectured on his snake collection.

Respectfully submitted,

H. WALKER ZIMMERMAN
Secretary




Minutes - Director's Meeting, 2 June 65

The monthly meeting was called to order by the President, Austin
Baumgardner. Minutes from the previous meeting were read and approved,

The committee headed by Jack Smith to get rid of some foxes was
withdrawn since Mr, Battistone does not want any shooting or killing on
his property. Bob Evans reported that the Deer Clinic committee has not.
been able to organize yet but will before long. The president wants all

members to be on the lookout for a stove for the kitchen and a soft drink

machine for the building,

The meeting was adjourned,

Respectfully submitted,

H. WALKER ZIMMERMAN, JR,
Secretary






